VOLUNTEER INFORMATION
VOLUNTEER UNIFORM
Volunteers must wear the provided uniform during all shifts. This includes the blue polo, black outerwear (if
needed), black hat (if needed), and neutral-colored bottoms of your own (khaki, white, light gray, etc.).

WHAT TO BRING
Volunteers working outdoor shifts should bring a water bottle, snacks, umbrella and rain gear, sunscreen, and
bug spray.

USAFA ACCESS

Access to the golf course will mean access onto the base, and all volunteers will be required to pass through
the USAFA’s normal entrance security checkpoint. The USAFA Gate Security Checkpoints will open at 5:30 a.m.
each morning. Due to construction on the North Security Gate, the USAFA recommends that all volunteers
proceed through the South Security Checkpoint.

Volunteers will need to present state-issued identification. This includes anyone in the vehicle, not just the
driver. Volunteers should be prepared to be questioned and/or have vehicles searched—this is standard USAFA
protocol. Please plan accordingly and account for time to pass through the Security Gate when determining
your arrival to the course.

PARKING
Saturday, July 15 through Wednesday, July 19, volunteer parking is off site in Lot 5A. Once parked, shuttles will
take you from Lot 5A to the back entrance of the clubhouse.

Volunteer parking will only be allowed in the main golf course lot on Friday, July 14 and Thursday, July 20
through Saturday, July 23.

VOLUNTEER CHECK-IN

Volunteer check-in is in the pavilion near the clubhouse. Please check in 20-30 minutes prior to your shift. The
start time listed on your schedule is when we expect you to be in position, ready to work. We understand this
may not be possible for 5:45AM shifts.

VOLUNTEER MEALS
Volunteers will receive a meal voucher at check in. This must be used on the day of the shift. Breakfast hours
are from 5:45AM to 10:30AM. Lunch hours are 11:00AM to 3:30PM.

GOLF COURSE EVACUATION
In the event of a weather delay, volunteers are asked to evacuate to their vehicles in Lot 5A. Volunteers will be
emailed or texted with periodic resumption updates.

QUESTIONS AND CHANGES
Visit Volunteer HQ or email or text Ashley (aharrell@coloradogolf.org | 701-848-6335).




